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Iôd like to start out with a very, VERY special heart-felt THANK YOU to Cindy and Cathy for 

making the 2015 conference what I believe to be one of our best TMAA conferences ever! It was 

so great getting to see everyone!  

Ms. Debra Moore, YOU ROCKED it my friend!!!!  From the hotel arrangements to the awesome 

food!! MY JOB as President was EASY when surrounded by people like we have on our TMAA 

Board!  

Starting the conference on Thursday with Implications of an Aging Workforce (which hits home 

to most of us), there were so many points brought up that I never even considered! I have no 

doubt that the information learned will benefit all managers within our arena. Ending with 

womenôs health issues and incontinenceðitôs just a shame that all women arenôt taught some of 

the exercises and things that can help with incontinence to avoid surgeries and complications!ð

there was a wealth of information to take back to our professions.  From A-to-Z, from start to 

finish, the conference presentations were excellent! Again, thanks to Cindy and Cathy. 

While we all know how tough focusing in a conference can be after a satisfying lunch, FBI agent 

held our attention with his presentation on medical healthcare fraud. This highly stimulating 

speaker never missed a beat from presentation to answering the questions.  Itôs very unusual to 

find an FBI agent with the personality of this speaker! 

The theme for the Love of Auditing was perfect for this seminarðas were the decorations by Ms. 

Debbie Braddock!  WE LOVE YOU DEBBIE!  

For those that like or need to plan ahead, by popular vote, next years TMAA conference, our 

SPECIAL 30 year Anniversary, will be held in San Antonio!!  We have some very exciting and 

special things in the works for this one, so make plans now to be with us!!  Since contact hours 

are mandatory for our nursing licenses, everything related to attending the conference can be a 

tax deduction.  How cool is that to have a wonderful time with friends, play on the Riverwalk, 

learn a lot of information, and write it off in our taxes?? (continued on next page) 

 



A special thank you to everyone who donated both door prizes and silent auction items!  For 

those that want to participate next year, do what I do and gather items all throughout the year 

which makes it even more fun come conference time! 

As we close out 2015 and head into 2016, I do so with excitement and anticipation. At the end of 

2016 I will hand the baton to Gaye!  A new board is EXCITING!!  

Guys if we can make it to the challenges weôve had as an organization in 2015, thereôs no 

stopping what we can do in 2016!!  To all the members that stood behind us, a very special thank 

you! Itôs because of you that TMAA will exist and continue to grow promoting fair and honest 

medical billing/auditing.  Bring on 2016! 

Linda Hutchinson, RN, CMAS  

 

 

 

Scenes from TMAA 2015: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Report From The Treasurer 

Greetings to all TMAA members!  I want to 

thank everyone for all the good wishes.  The 

board has been VERY supportive for me 

personally this year.  Each board member 

has worked especially hard to provide an 

excellent seminar and a very supportive 

professional organization for all TMAA 

members. 

 

Our bank balance at the end of October 

was $22,760.04.  Not all of our expenses for 

the seminar have been paid, but most have 

been processed. There is still some income 

to be posted, but our balance shows a 

healthy financial organization. 

 

Your board members have all worked hard 

for the members this year, as they do every 

year.  Which really shows in the excellent 

speakers at the conference this year.  I was 

unable to attend, but have heard very good 

things!     

 

I look forward to seeing everyone in 

San Antonio!! 

 

 
Linda Hempfling, RN CMAS 

Treasurer 

Newsletter Minutes 
 

Got news?  New Graduations or 

grandchildren?  New job or promotion?  

Great recipe? Send it on! Share it with your 

fellow TMAA members. This is your 

newsletter.  

 

Weôre always looking to improve The 

Observer.  Got a topic idea?  Weôd love to 

hear it?  Got a burning question?   

 

 
 

Weôre all ears! 

 

Please submit any announcements you want 

to share, questions, article ideasðor even 

articlesðto me at gamezgaye@yahoo.com 

 

 
Gaye McClellan, RN 

Editor 
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Membership Memo 
We ended the year on cloud nine!  We had a 

fantastic seminar, in a new setting, with 

some wonderful speakers and with some 

new knowledge to take home.  We had 

veteran TMAA faces in attendance as well 

as several newcomers.   

 

Let me take a minute to introduce you to all 

the new members who joined TMAA this 

year.  Susan Batman is from Memorial 

Herman Hospital in Houston.  Julie Diggins 

is from St. Josephôs Hospital in Bryan.  

Katrina Fleming  is from North Central 

Baptist Hospital in San Antonio.  Yinna 

Fontenberry is from Childrenôs Hospital in 

Dallas.  Suzanne Francis is from Baylor 

Scott & White in Dallas.  Judy Grandstaff 

is from Virginia Beach, Virginia.  Melodi 

Harrison  from is CHI-St. Lukeôs Hospital 

in Houston.  Leticia Roth is from St. 

Josephôs Hospital in Bryan.  Jacqueline 

Schau is from Texas Childrenôs Hospital in 

Houston.  Sharia Stabler is from St. 

Josephôs Hospital in Bryan.  Callie Suniga 

is from MD Anderson in Houston.   

 

Welcome to TMAA!  We are very excited to 

have you join our network of medical 

auditors.  Your interest and enthusiasm 

towards TMAA was demonstrated at the fall 

seminar.  It was delightful and exciting to 

see, and it will be a pleasure to work with all 

of you in the coming years.  We are very 

happy to have ónew members/new bloodô 

join us to keep us alive and strong.   

 

We close the year with 59 members.  As 

have been said several times thru out the 

year, membership counts are lower due to 

retiring members, financial hardships, and 

lack of employer support.  We are all facing 

this, but I can tell you first hand that TMAA 

fills my cup both professionally and 

personally.  TMAA is worth the cost every 

year even if I have to personally pay my 

own way.  I feel like a queen while I am 

there, I always learn new things that I can 

use both at my job and in my personal life, I 

see my old friends, and I get all the CEUôs I 

need for my nursing and CMAS 

requirements.   

 

What more can a dollar spent ask for?  Itôs a 

full package and a real treat for me.  I hope 

you feel that same way and will continue to 

support TMAA.  The organization is here 

for you, and we do try hard as a Board to 

meet all your needs too.   

 

Be sure and print off the roster update that is 

enclosed in this newsletter.  Add it to the 

directory to make it complete for 2015.  We 

are each-otherôs support system, so keep 

your professional friends close at hand.  

You never know when you need to contact 

one of them. 

 

It was a great year, and the next one will be 

even better!  Enjoy your family this holiday 

season, stay healthy and happy, and youôll 

hear from me again in January for your 2016 

dues. 

 

Debbie Braddock RN, CMAS 

Membership Chair



Event Coordinator Post 

Conference Update 

The 2015 TMAA Annual Conference was a 

success. We had great speakers, a great 

hotel, and time with friends in our group.  

When we were looking for somewhere 

different to have the conference in the 

Houston area, the Woodlands and Sugar 

Land came to mind. Several hotels were 

contacted between the two areas as well as a 

couple in Houston. Initially we selected a 

different hotel but we just could not come to 

an agreement on audiovisual costs. The 

Hyatt Place was selected for best overall 

value for the group rooms and cost of the 

conference. The staff there was great to 

work with and when we didn't meet our 40 

guest conference quota, they only 

charged us for the actual number 

(34). Hotels do not normally do that.  

 When planning the conference and signing 

a contract, it is difficult to gauge attendance. 

You want to reserve enough rooms but not 

too many as the organization ends up paying 

if  we do not meet at least 80% of the 

estimated room block. You want to make 

sure that you don't overestimate the number 

of attendees by too many because it can 

impact the organization financially. Most 

hotels will allow you to add more closer to 

the event but do not want to go lower than 

what was agreed upon in the contract. 

Sometimes you can get great hotel rates but 

the food is extremely expensive. TMAA has 

been fortunate in our past conferences to be 

able to get a good balance between the two. 

 As we search for our site in San Antonio for 

the 2016 conference, is there anything that 

you would like to suggest? What room rates 

are you willing to pay? What amenities are 

important to you? Are you willing to pay for 

parking? Would you prefer to be right on the 

Riverwalk? Do you want to be close to 

shopping and area attractions and 

restaurants? Please email me at 

dmoore1010@sbcglobal.net and give me 

feedback while we still are in "search" 

mode.  

 It has been a pleasure working as the Event 

Coordinator for the past two years and I 

hope you were satisfied with the 

hotel selections (Hyatt Place in San Antonio 

and Hyatt Place in Sugar Land) as far as 

guest rooms, conference space, and last but 

not least, the food.  

 

 

Debra Moore RN, 

CMAS 

Event Coordinator  

 

 

 

Membership Winner 

Congratulations to Debbie Hewitt winner 

for the most memberships brought in this 

year.  She coaxed three nurse auditors from 

the St. Josephôs Hospital in Bryan Texas to 

become members.  All three attended our 

fall seminar and mingled with our group.  

Kudos to Debbie Hewitt for winning a free 

TMAA membership for 2016, and welcome 

to our new members! 

 

mailto:dmoore1010@sbcglobal.net


 

 

Plain Language in Health Care  

Most of us have had the experience of receiving 

information that we didnôt fully understand.  Health 

information can be particularly challenging. There 

are so many technical terms as well as jargon 

unique to the health care industry.  If youôve ever 

had to explain a procedure or pre-op/post-op 

instructions, you know how difficult it can be to 

find words that ordinary people can understand.   

Precise medical terminology is imperative when 

interacting with health care professionals. The 

public, however, often struggles to comprehend the 

meaning of unfamiliar terms. This is particularly 

important to consider when working with people 

who have poor reading skills, or those whose first 

language is not English. The goal of plain language 

is to make health care information easy to 

understand, regardless of the patientôs background 

or education. 

 

The Centers for Disease Control and Preventionôs 

National Center for Health Marketing have put 

together a tool to assist health care workers with 

communication.  It is called the Plain Language 

Thesaurus.  It features plain language equivalents to 

medical terms, phrases, and references.  The 

alternatives provided may not be quite as specific as 

the technical terms, but they provide an opportunity 

for better understanding by your patient.  When 

communicating complex health information, it is 

more important to be understood than to be 

technically precise.   

Some examples of plain language equivalents 

from the Thesaurus include: 

Instead of This: Use This: 

Abdomen  Stomach or Belly 

Benign   Not harmful 

Chronic  Constant  

Here is the link to this valuable tool.  Add to your 

internet favorites for easy access when you need it:  

https://depts.washington.edu/respcare/public/info/Pl

ain_Language_Thesaurus_for_Health_Communicat

ions.pdf 

   

Shonna Macaulay, RN, 

BSN, CCM, CPHM 

Past President 
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Website News 
New site, new faces, and new pictureðthey are all 

posted on the TMAA website.  The scene is the 

Hyatt Place Hotel in Sugar Land, where we all met 

for the 2015 seminar.  You will recognize some 

veteran faces, but we also had some new faces this 

year attending.  And some of them are camera 

happy, which makes me happy!  I love taking 

pictures and seeing happy faces.  Plus itôs always so 

fun to look back at our scrap books that the 

historians make to see how much we change.  Itôs 

also good to see others that are no longer with us, 

and remember what they brought to TMAA. 

 

Under the ñAt A Glanceò tab, you can also see 

pictures of our awesome speakers.  They too will 

bring a smile to your face and can trigger some 

ideas you may have forgotten.  During the next 

year, I will change out the gallery pictures several 

times so check in periodically and see what new is 

featured. 

 

A few members on the board have changed so a 

new picture of your 2016 Board members is 

featured on the ñHome Page.ò  You can also find 

their email address under the ñBoard Member Tab.ò  

If at any time you want to contact a board member, 

just click their name and it will auto populate an 

email for you.  Stay in touch, we want to hear from 

you!  Shoot us an email anytime.  We love 

suggestions! 

 

Now sit back, relax and enjoy the happy faces! 

 

Be sure to pass along our website: 

http://www.tmaa.info to other medical auditors.  

Membership applications and seminar details are all 

posted for all to see.  

 

Debbie Braddock, RN, 

CMAS 

Website Coordinator 

 

 

 

TMAA Community  
We would be remiss if we failed to acknowledge 

our gratitude for the contributions of board 

members, Cathy and Cindy.   

 

These two ladies not only jumped in at the eleventh 

hour to pick up the slack but they pulled together a 

fantastic group of speakers for our conference.  We 

received many comments praising this as one of the 

best conferences TMAA has had. Thank you both 

SO much for your dedication and hard work. 

RECOGNIZE! 

 

 

 

Gaye McClellan, RN 

http://www.tmaa.info/


Silent Auction 2015 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

TMAA members enjoyed bidding on the 

gifts at the Silent Auction.  An assortment of 

items were present consisting of a hand 

embroidered baby quilt made by Nancy 

Odom, to a light up Christmas Village, to 

bath products, wine bottles, beach towels, 

scarf holder and Pampered Chef products.  It 

was a shoppers dream, and it made money 

for the association.  Thanks to all members 

that brought items for the Silent Auction and 

for the many door prizes that were also 

donated.  

 

TMAA is lucky to have such generous and 

talented members that support this 

organization.    

 

 

 

 

 

 



Election Results 
 

At this yearsô seminar we elected: 

 

¶ President-Elect =  

Gaye McClellan 

       

¶ Nominations = 
 Lupita Flores and 

 Leticia Roth 

         
Congratulations to all these ladies for 

taking a position on the TMAA 2016 

Board. 

 

Directory Additions  
 

There were two members that were 

not originally printed in the directory.  

Their names and information are 

printed on a separate page inside this 

newsletter.  Please print that sheet and 

add it to your directory to make it 

complete for 2015. 

 

 

 

Bylaws/Standards Committee  
   
Two changes were made to our bylaws, voted on at 

the 2015 seminar and agreed by membership.  

These will be posted in the directory next year.  

  

1. Nominations committee changing from 3 

committee members to 2 due to membership 

reduction.   

2. The second change was changing the 

nomination notification from 3 months prior to 2 

months prior to the annual seminar.   

 

Because of this bylaw change we will only 

nominate and chose 2 members for the Nominations 

Committee, instead of the previous 3 members we 

had in the past. 

 

Thank you for allowing me to serve on the Bylaw 

Committee this year.  I am releasing this role in 

order to be the Nurse Planner for TMAA in 2016. 

 
Judie Spafford RN, MSN 

Bylaws Chair 

             
 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Happy Faces present at the 

Seminar: 
 

 
Julie Doumad from 

 California 

 

 
Auditors & Sisters: 

 Phyllis & Shirley  

 

 
New members from 

 St. Josephôs Hospital:  

 Sharia, Julia, & Leticia 

                       

  
         Co-workers:  Chauntell & Joyce 

 

 

 

 
    Members from the Valley region 

 

     
New members: Judy Grandstaff & 

Jackie Schau with Pat Kirkpatrick 

 

           
New member:  Callie Suniga 

 

        
          President Linda &  

          Parliamentarian Martha Haun 

  



 

Flu Shot or Not? 

Yes, itôs that time of year again! 

There continues to be controversy over flu shots. 

For those that read this online that the clickable link 

above. Unfortunately, itôs long for someone that 

does not, but itôs well worth the reading. See the 

video in the following link. The physician talking 

about the vaccinations and why they donôt make 

sense really hit home for me.  The only time I ever 

got the fluðand man did I ever get a whopping 

dose of itðwas after a flu shot.  Good health, 

absorbable vitamins, and chemical free homes has 

been the flu protection for our family for many 

years!  

If the flu virus did not mutate by the month/year, 

the vaccinations to me would make complete sense.  

Unfortunately, like the physician says, they do 

mutate, so many times we are giving a vaccination 

for something thatôs not even there anymore! Just 

be educated and make the decision thatôs right for 

you!   

Check out this article for more information. 

http://healthimpactnews.com/2015/healthy-people-

who-were-vaccinated-for-the-flu-continue-to-die/ 

 

 
  

Linda Hutchinson, RN 

President 
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PRESIDENT  
Linda Hutchinson, RN, CMAS  

abiznurse@hotmail.com  

210-497-3218  

 

VICE PRESIDENT   
Debbie Hewitt, RN. CMAS  

hewitt@sbcglobal.net  

713-202-5503  

 

PAST PRESIDENT  
Shonna Macaulay, RN, BS, CCM, CPHM  

shonnamac@me.com  

210-386-7593  

 

TREASURER  
Linda Hempfling, RN, CMAS  

Linda.hempfling@att.net  

713-729-7303  

 

SECRETARY 

Nancy Lee Odom, RN 
otond@sbcglobal.net 

972-227-4470 

 

BYLAWS & STANDARDS   
Judie Spafford, RN, MSN  

jstaff8073@att.net  

210-882-6702  

 

NURSE PLANNER  
Cathy Mezmar, RN 

catherine.mezmar@va.gov   

956-364-0440  

 

PROGRAM CHAIR   
Cindy Strait, BS/PA, CMAS 

cstrait@tmlirp.org 

512-491-2596 

 

 

EVENT COORDINATOR   
Debra Moore, RN, CMAS  

dmoore1010@sbcglobal.net  

281-437-4499  

 

HISTORIAN   

 

 

 

 

Historian  
Terri Harding, RN  

Terrif_harding@yahoo.com  

972-965-7316  

 

MEMBERSHIP/WEBSITE   
Debbie Braddock, RN, CMAS  

dlbraddo@baptisthealthsystem.com  

210-341-7900  

 

NOMINATIONS   

Jerry Lee Hubbard, RN, BSN, MHA  

jhubbard@sleh.com  

281-261-0416  

 

Guadalupe Flores, RN  

Mrsjcarflo@yahoo.com  

956-445-9966  

 

NEWSLETTER   
Gaye McClellan, RN 

gamezgaye@yahoo.com 

832-248-5144 

 

 

 

2015 TMAA BOARD 
 

 

 

  

TMAA BOARD of DIRECTORS 

2015 
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Judy Grandstaff 

RN, CMAS 
2505 Admiral Drive 

Virginia Beach, VA 23451 

Ph: 757-481-5470 

Fax: 757-481-1205 

jggrands@yahoo.ca 

Independent Contractor 

 

2505 Admiral Drive 

Virginia Beach, VA 23451 

Ph: 757-481-5470 

Fax: 757-481-1205 

jggrands@yahoo.ca 

 

 

Chauntell Smith-Holmes 

RN, BSN 
37 13th Street 

New Cumberland, PA 17070 

PH: 504-905-8286 

Fax: 

chauntellsho@gmail.com 

Park Plaza Hospital 

1313 Hermann Drive 

Houston, TX 77004 

Ph: 

Fax: 

chauntell.smith-holmes@tenethhealth.com 
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